
NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY NETBALL ASSOCIATION 

Winter Saturday League  
Additional Procedures & FAQs 
 
 
In addition to the League Rules, the following procedures will be in place for the 2021/22 season, 
this is in line with EN recommendations and in consultation with the County Covid Officer: 
 

- Each team will be responsible for sanitising hands, one goal post and ball(s) 
- Players and umpires to sanitise hands before, after and during intervals for each game 
- Post to be sanitised when contact made by a player, and instructed by the umpire – time to 

be held 
- Normal scorecards to be used and umpires to enter their name, Membership ID and umpire 

qualification at the end of the game. They can ask the scorer to enter the information if 
they’re not comfortable handling the scorecard 

 
 
FAQs 
 
Can you use the same scorecard for multiple scorers? 
Yes you can but it is advised to just have 1 scorer 
 
Do the umpire and scorer have to sign the scorecard? 
No – names of officials should be printed on the scorecard. This can be written by the scorer 
 
Can we share bibs? 
It is advised to keep this to a minimum 
 
Can we have spectators? 
Yes you can but it’s recommended to keep this to a minimum and for spectators to socially distance. 
They must remain outside the court area. 
 
What if one of my team test positive for covid after playing a game? 
Contact the County Covid Officer and League Secretary immediately, contact details below. Advise 
who the player is that has tested positive, the date/time of match and their opponents.  
 
County Covid Officer Angela Walker 07976610957 
League Secretary  Vicki Ashman 07967220181 
 
If anyone has any symptoms of Covid, they must not attend their league fixture. 
 
Please be mindful of other people’s choices with regards to wearing masks and social distancing 
and respect their right to choose. 
 
 
 
 


